CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL RINGERS

Minutes of the 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at
St John’s Hartford at 6:30pm

On Saturday 26th September 2015
Results of the Guild 6 bell Striking Competition 
The competition was judged by Christina and Andrew Brewster from Writtle, Essex.  Christina was previously a ringer in the Wirral Branch and was to be ratified as a Life Member later in the meeting.  
They thanked the Guild for inviting them to judge the competition and said they had enjoyed listening to the ringing.  Andrew gave their views on each team’s performance and then Christina gave the results.

First with 11 faults – Grappenhall, Mid-Cheshire Branch 
This team settled very quickly to a good speed for the bells which they rang confidently.  The second 60 was rung very accurately.
Second with 19.5 faults – Tarporley, Chester Branch
In the test piece the leading was a little quick but then slowed and settled down.  However some hesitations then crept in but no method mistakes were made.
Third with 24 faults – Stockport, St George’s, East-Cheshire Branch
This band did not use all their practice time.  The faults in the test piece came together in clusters and the ringing was a little ponderous at times but there were no method mistakes.
Fourth with 56 faults – Nantwich, South Cheshire Branch
This team rang minor but unfortunately they had two errors with the method, the first of which they recovered from but not the second.

Unfortunately Wirral Branch were not able to enter a band but in order to make the numbers up the Master gathered together 5 past masters to join him and they were awarded 10 faults and the judges commented that the ringing settled quickly with only an odd blemish and isolated fault.
The judges presented the trophy to Nick Thomson from Grappenhall.  David Jones thanked the judges for their deliberations and for kindly giving up their time. 
The formal meeting then began.
	
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Fiona Harrison, Mike Orme, Mike Thomson, Peter Dyson, Peter Lawrence, Alan Culshaw, Christine broadly, David and John Elsworth.


	
	Remembering Departed Ringers
The meeting stood in silence to pay their respects to those members who had died since the last AGM.  Bruce Moscrop and Tony Jones from Neston, Chris Eden from Thurstaston 


	
	The Minutes of the last AGM held at Barthomley on Saturday 20th September 2014
The AGM minutes were agreed to be a true record of the proceedings and signed by the Master after a correction to include apologies for absence from David Elsworth.


	
	Matters Arising
Under 'Matters Arising' the meeting was informed that the executive committee had discussed the management of the Guild’s bell restoration fund as requested at the AGM at Barthomley and decided no changes were necessary.

	
	

	
	Master’s Report of the Past Year
The Master, David Jones gave the following report:
2015 has been another typical year in terms of Guild events, albeit with a slight twist.  As an experiment the 8-bell and 6-bell competitions were switched around.  The 8-bell held at the Guilds lightest eight, Woodchurch, on the evening of 11th July was a success.  Although the rain started at the same time as the competition, and the lighting of the barbecue, it didn’t dampen the enthusiasm of the bands, the supporters and Trevor, John Hyden’s dog, who all seemed to enjoy themselves equally.  As an aside, I must admit that when dashing between tower and church hall, I thought Steve Hughes was trying to nobble the opposition by burning the hall down.  The competition was won by Mid Branch.
The weather was kinder in July for the three days spent at the Cheshire Show, the Guilds set piece promotional event.  Once again there was interest from the public and it was an enjoyable event.  There was an overwhelming response from ringers offering help.  Thanks to all who helped at the event.  Needless to say, planning has already started for 2016.

Now we have seen the number of people at both the 8-bell and AGM/6-bell, the Guild Executive Committee will now discuss the plan for 2016.

It has been encouraging that 8 people have rung their first peal since last year’s AGM, and even more encouraging to see that some have gone on to ring further peals.  One caveat, there have only been 4 in 2015, a yeast which was meant to have 300 first pealers to mark the anniversary of the first peal.  We have three months to improve on that.

A lot of the Guild Executive Committee work goes unnoticed.  The committee have discussed various things throughout the past year.  Public relations, health and safety, insurance, safeguarding, administration of the bell restoration fund and the quality of the 8-bell competition touch have all been discussed, sometimes at rather great length.  Thanks to Pam and Simon Christian, a revised sample Risk Assessment form will hopefully be available soon.

It has not just been the committee who have been debating things.  The Labour party have recently shown that the desire for debate can result in some unexpected results.   This was mirrored in August by the winding up of the Ringing Foundation.  Two of your Central Council reps went down for the meeting.  The Central Council meeting in May also had discussions on a more regional approach.  This seems to have been an interesting exercise but has had little impact so far.  One last point, there will shortly be a Central Council questionnaire.  I will be coordinating the Cheshire sample so please take the time to complete it. The questionnaire is designed to find out the state of ringing across the country and the results will be released early next year.

Treasurer’s Report and adoption of accounts
Paul Treby presented the accounts for 2014.  They were as printed in the Annual Report.  The formal adoption of the accounts was proposed by Paul Treby and seconded by Peter Wilkinson, the meeting voted in favour.  As no transfers of funds from the general fund to the BRF was made last year, Paul therefore proposed that £2000 be moved into the BRF from the general fund, this being the surplus from 2013 and 50% of the surplus from 2014, keeping 1 years surplus available.  This proposal was seconded by Peter Robson and carried by the meeting.

	
	Subscriptions for 2016
Paul recommended that the subscription remain at its current level, this was seconded by Helen Foster and agreed by the meeting.
Ian Taylor saw no reason to increase the peal booking fee so he proposed that it remain at its present level.
The Master thanked Paul for stepping in at short notice and congratulated him for his good work in looking after the Guild’s finances.
Ratification of Life Members

The following members were ratified as Life Members of the Guild having completed at least 40 years membership.
                                        
Chester Branch – Jackie Roberts                                  
South Branch  - Linda Cheshire                    
Wirral Branch - Peter Hughes and Christina Brewster



	
	Guild Programme for 2016

There was some discussion concerning the dates for the two striking competitions, having moved them this year.  Some members thought that it had worked well whilst others thought that more people might attend the AGM if it was associated with the 8 bell competition.  Stefan Zientek asked that we look at numbers attending the two events and see if anything could be gleaned and leave it to the next committee meeting in October to finalise the programme.

AOB

Under any other business deemed desirable by the Master, Helen Foster informed the meeting that East Branch was running module 2 of the ITTS training scheme at Macclesfield on Oct 31st and they still had some vacancies so please contact Helen for more details.

There being no other business it fell to Duncan Matheson to thank the Vicar of Hartford for allowing us the use of the bells, Rev Phil Highton for taking the service, Paul Morley for playing the organ so enthusiastically for us, the judges, Mid Branch for all the arrangements, especially Witton, Weaverham and Great Budworth and last but by no means the Hartford ringers and helpers for providing tea.

The Guild and Branch websites were briefly discussed and it was agreed that they could certainly be improved, the committee were requested to look into it.  It was also suggested that the Annual Report could be put on the website.

The Master thanked everybody for their attendance and invited all to Great Budworth for the final ring of the day.

Pam Thomson

October 2015


